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The Presidents Corner 

I would like to thank everyone for coming out to our January meeting. 

It was a huge success, we covered a lot of information, and had a lot of 

fun . I also want to thank Art and Anne Noyes for their long 

commitment with CLMS.  They have been members of this club since 

the mid 1980’s and Art has been treasurer while Anne has  covered the 

membership and the newsletter since around 2010. They have also 

been very involved with community outreach and being the face of the 

club in Carteret county. I am very grateful that they are remaining 

involved and understand their decision to step back a little bit. I also 

would like to welcome Sanford Cain as our new treasurer. I think 

Sanford will easily transition  into the position and do a fantastic job 

for this club. A big “thank you” to Todd Spencer for taking on the 

newsletter. Todd has really been working hard to get on board with all 

that is going on within the club. He will be a great fit for this 

organization.  

 

As fishing season approaches, I want to remind everyone to be 

respectful at the Marina property. Things have changed and we need to 

stay in the staging area behind the restaurant until it is time for our 

ferry.  Chris has made a very nice walk bridge to go over and check in 

with the ferry service, so let’s respect that property, keep it clean and 

support the fine restaurant they have available for us. As always, I 

would like to thank Mack and Brenda Best for their hard efforts in 

getting us on and off the island and Miss Jeannie for keeping us all 

straight with our scheduling. The club has some great things coming up 

in the future and I cannot wait to update everyone when they are in 

place. I hope to see everyone at the cleanup weekend. We will have a 

grass planting project and we will be building a small lean to on the 

existing shade shelter. Also, Jeff West is having some dumpsters 

delivered on the island for the trash that we gather on the beaches. Safe 

travels. Hope to see everyone on the sand.                                     

                                                                         

                                                                   ~Eric Kimball 

    THE ISLANDER 
                                  Spring Edition / March 1, 2024 / Volume 1, Issue 1                                         

   News and information for the  
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We need to continue to contact those who can help Portsmouth and 

make the island great again. Please consider voicing your concerns to  

your legislators! their contact information  is below.  

US Representative Dr. Greg Murphy 

NC 3rd District 

233 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

Gregmurphy.house.gov 

(202) 225-3415 

“We hope to see & meet you on Portsmouth Island in the 
near future. If you see someone with a CLMS tag on their 
vehicle, please stop and introduce yourself” 

MAKE YOUR VOICES HEARD 
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WELCOME TO THE CLMS FAMILY 

Tyler Younts: Monroe NC 

Amanda Trembly: Liberty, NC 

Russ Clark: Wilmington, NC 

Caroline Craig: Linwood, NC 

Jean DeMartino: Atlantic, NC 

Roger & Connie Rowe: Nashville, NC 

Duane Wallace: Canton, GA 

Rocco Richard: Graham, NC 

WEBSITE & CLMS STORE 

The Website for CLMS is run by 

Chuck Wood and can be accessed at 

www.clms4orv.com. Please visit the 

website for membership, scholarship 

& tournament forms, message 

boards, tide charts, pictures & more. 

The CLMS Club store is being taken 

over by Zach Hudson.  When he gets 

an  inventory  of items, he will start 

working on getting an online store. 

He will have to wait until the club  

establishes payment options, so it  

might be a while but his goal is to be 

able to sell club merchandise online.  

We all look forward to being able to 

get CLMS items through the mail.  If 

there is an update between now and 

the next newsletter we will put it on 

Facebook (CLMS4orv).  

Senator Richard Burr 

217 Russell Senate Office Building 

Washington , DC 20510 

www.Burr.senate.gov 

(202) 224-3154 

Senator Tom Tillis 

113 Dirkson Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

www.Tillis.senate.gov 

(202) 224-6342  

We are having a contest for those that would like to design a new club 
license tag. Keep in mind this license tag should represent North Core 
Banks…Portsmouth Island. If you have an idea for a new tag please 
submit it to Lori Jones, 897 Underpass Rd, Advance, NC 27006 before 
the May fishing tournament. Lori has a group of design professionals 
that are going to pick the winner. Try not to duplicate any of the older 
tags that you have received through the years. Until such time as the 
new tag design has been picked, ordered and delivered, the current tags 
will be used for new members (free) and replacement tags for the price 
of postage (around $5.00). You must be a member in good standing to 
get a replacement tag. 

https://www.clms4orv.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1760980497557949


I would like to introduce myself, my 

name is Todd Spencer. I originally hail 

from Middletown, Ohio, joined the 

Army, I have had a pretty exciting 

career and ended my career in 2011 

at Fort Bragg, NC. I still work for the 

same military unit I retired from, but 

as a civilian now. I have been in Hope 

Mills, NC since 1999. Having been 

here so long, I consider myself a Tar 

Heel now. I Have a wonderful wife of 

36 years, two adult daughters and 

two spoiled rotten cats. I am excited 

to put the newsletters together and 

thankful that I am entrusted to do so. 

Special thanks to Anne Noyes for her 

years of dedicated service to this 

newsletter and to all of you. I look 

forward to receiving e-mail from you 

all in the future, all I ask is that to 

please remember, the newsletter is 

only as good as the information put 

into it. I’ll rely heavily on you to help 

spread the word. Please send it in, 

whether it is a picture, recipe, short 

story, congratulations, death, 

hospitalization or just a member in 

need of help, please feel free to 

share with me. Thank you so much 

and I am honored to serve you in the 

future. 

                                     ~ Todd 

 

2024 CLMS- Melton Memorial Scholarship 
We are once again pleased to announce this scholarship. The board 

approved two scholarships to be awarded this year!!! Deadline is April 

1st. Even if you applied last year, you can apply again! However, you 

may only receive the scholarship once.  Please see below criteria for 

submission. 

CLMS– $5,000 Melton Memorial Scholarship 
 
Name:__________________________ 
Address:________________________ 
               ________________________ 
 
Requirements: Applicant must be a member, son or daughter of a current 
member who has at least been a member for five years. 
 
Submit a typed 500 word (maximum) essay with the title: 
Portsmouth Island: What it means to me. 
 
Provide a list of your extracurricular activities (use additional sheet if 
necessary). 
 
Name of school you plan to attend: ______________________________ 
 
The school can be a trade school, 2-year, 4-year or community college 
(attach acceptance letter) 
 
Application and essay or both due by April 1, 2024 
 
E-mail completed application packet to Georgia Nixon at 
georgianixon@triad.rr.com 
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From the Editor 

Did you know that you can view, download & print all of the 

membership, tournament and scholarship forms online at 

www.clms4orv.com?  
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Newsletter notes 

 Keep your address up to date. If you know someone that is not 

receiving the newsletter, let us know. Remember only one newsletter 

will be sent to an address, even if the household has several members. 

 If you have an article for the newsletter, please send it in for 

consideration. Space dependent, I will try to place it in here. 

 Got a recipe and want to share? Please send it in and include the name 

of the dish, recipe and a picture if available. 

 Bottom line is that the newsletter is for our members, to highlight YOU 

and our club accomplishments. I am a new member and do not have 

the historical knowledge of the club to just put things out there. I will 

rely heavily on you and will do my very best to spread the information 

that you all are wanting to see. 

https://www.clms4orv.com/
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ISLAND REMINDER 

Want to share some of your favorite pics in future editions? Please send them to  

todd.spencer@reagan.com 

 

CLMS4ORV          CLMSPortsmouth                      clms4orv.com  
There are no dumpsters on 

the island! Please remember 

to take your trash off the 

island after visiting. There 

are dumpsters at the marina 

for you to dispose of your 

trash. Consider the amount 

of trash you are bringing to 

the island when packing and 

limit accordingly. Please do 

your part to keep the island 

as pristine as possible. The 

bath house is primarily 

maintained by club members 

as they pass through, if 

supplies are needed, please 

let the Park Ranger know. 

We are not all created equal 

when it comes to bathroom 

etiquette, so please help out 

where you can with cleaning 

and trash removal. 

Stay up-to-date between newsletters at the below  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1760980497557949
https://www.clms4orv.com/contact-informtion
https://www.instagram.com/clmsportsmouth/
https://www.clms4orv.com/contact-informtion
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1760980497557949


Address: 1000 Morris Marina Road                                                                            
                 Atlantic, NC 28522   
Ferry Reservations: 252-225-4261 
                                     252-723-4962 

Office Hours: Monday-Saturday 8am-4pm 
                         Office is closed on Sunday 
Website: www.morrismarinaferry.com 
 
Facebook: Morris Marina Ferry Service 
 
Owners: Mack & Brenda Best 

 
The repairs to the ferry are moving right 
along.  Working closely with the USCG, 
step by step, Mack and the guys are 
working very hard to have the boat ready 
by March 22nd.  Ferry and passenger 
pricing may be viewed on our website.  

 
Morris Marina T-shirts, stickers,  ball caps 
are in the process of being ordered.  We 
think you all will love the new design! 
Hopefully they will be available by 
opening day! 

 
Atlantic Resort Campground is now 
offering yearly sites and overnight stays. 
For reservations,  pricing, and information 
call 252-725-0820 or message them on 
Facebook @ Atlantic RV Resort.                   
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Morris Marina Happenings 
Left; What a great turnout for our annual 

club meeting in Raleigh. Thank you all that 

made this a great success. 

 

Right; The Donza Lee getting her makeover. 

 

Below; Scott & Peggy Wilson are presented 

a plaque from the 2023 Take-A-Vet Fishing 

crew. Many thanks to them for their 10 

years of veteran support & outreach. 

CALO Superintendent Report– Jeff West 

Superintendent Jeff West briefs the members on 

park information at the annual meeting 

I get questions every year about why we do not do Christmas trees or dune 
restoration - I know y'all do too! I have received an inordinate number of inquiries 
this year. The beach at Fort Macon where they do take Christmas trees for dune 
restoration is not the same as ours - the erosional characteristics are completely 
different from ours, the logistics of getting them to our beach are significantly 
different, our rules about introducing non-native stuff are different, we would have to 
get a permit from the USACE and CAMA, and (this is the big one) - it does not work 
on a natural barrier island!   

The islands are not fixed in place like people would like to think. They have learned 
that the hard way at Cape Hatteras. While there is erosion, the barrier islands are not 
washing away. They are healthy, moving and adapting to the forces of nature. If we 
do not interfere, barrier islands will heal themselves even after destructive storms by 
shifting sand inland, slowly rebuilding foredunes, and widening the marsh along the 
tidal inlets and sounds. Typical storms are a great example – it’s demonstrated by 
how the storm washes large fans of sand across the middle of the island, elevating it, 
a form of coastal adaptation now known as over wash. The wind redistributes sand 
further, often rebuilding primary dune lines. Just takes time. The issue is not the 
islands, but the man-made structures that we put over there.  

Cape Hatteras is the perfect example – they have spent millions and millions of 
dollars, constructed massive artificial dunes, bulkheads, and rock revetments during 
the Great Depression (Works Progress Administration and Civilian Conservation 
Corps) and through the late 1960's to “stabilize” the islands – they were no match for 
storm surge and the power of waves. NPS and USACE practices gave “the false 
impression of safety and stability offered by the [artificial] barrier dunes,”. “As the 
system is stabilized to the point it seems to be safe for development, man builds roads 
and utilities that establish a line which soon becomes a ‘line-of-defense' (think NC 
12). Widespread private and public property development contributes directly to 
increased pressure to protect this line at significant cost to taxpayers. It is important 
to stress that the dune lines, road lines, utility lines, or property lines have no natural 
significance and are typically undefendable. They did not work at Cape Hatteras, and 
they don’t at Cape Lookout. That is why I am trying to stay ahead of things by 
moving stuff (Longpoint Cabins) and being prepared to move stuff like the Great 
Island Cabins. We will either learn to live with it or lose a lot of dollars fighting it. 

YOU CAN HELP PROTECT OUR NATIONAL TREASURES 

Aid an investigation or report something suspicious in 

any National Park Service (NPS) site. 

 

Call the NPS-Wide Tip Line: 888-653-0009 

Online: go.nps.gov/submitatip 

E-mail: nps_isb@nps.gov 

Emergency: Dial 9-1-1 

The Donza Lee May 5, 2023, we are excited to 

see the new version of this mighty ship that was 

originally built in 1998. 

https://www.morrismarinaferry.com/
https://www.facebook.com/morrismarinaferry
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100095613849034
https://www.nps.gov/orgs/1563/submit-a-tip.htm
mailto:nps_isb@nps.gov


Spring Outing;                
Beach Clean-up            

April 12-14 on P.I.                

This highly anticipated event will have 

some work involved this year. The NPS 

will be supplying grass seedlings to be 

planted around the dock area beach-

front in an effort to help stop beach 

erosion and to hopefully build future 

dunes. Not mandatory, but a good idea 

to bring light gloves and hand spade or 

broom handle to make the holes in the 

sand. 

There will be a Saturday lunch and 

dinner provided by our amazing 

volunteer cooks. The annual fundraiser 

raffle (the 10 tickets passed out or 

mailed to you from the annual 

meeting) will be drawn, so get them 

mailed in soon to be eligible to win, but 

need not be present to win.  

The Blue Ox raffle will take place for 

those attending the Spring Outing, you 

must to be present to win some of the 

most awesome fishing-minded prizes 

ever assembled, always a great time. 

We hope to see you out there to share 

a wonderful experience, meet new 

friends & catch-up with old ones. 
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Another beautiful night on the Island 

Scholarship Committee: (Danny Shaw, Georgia Nixon & Brian DeMay); 
First scholarship was successful and Jordan Martin was the winner. 
Applications for the scholarship will be due by April 1st. There will be a 
second scholarship this year also. Application on page 3. 
 
Fundraiser Committee: (Matt & Fallon Jones); The committee raised 
$11,760 for 2023. Tickets for the 2024 fundraiser main raffle were picked up 
by those present at the January meeting. The rest were mailed out. 
 
The Blue Ox raffle is held at the Spring Outing and the winter meeting. 
Please see tournament entry form on page 7. 
 
Take-A-Kid-Howell Home: (Brian DeMay); Nothing to report but cabins on 
South Core are booked for June 14-16. 
 
Take-A-Kid-Oxford Orphanage: (Mark Hurt); This will be held on August 2-
4 on South Core. 14 kids and 3 adults. Cabins have been booked. 
 
Take-A-Vet; (Todd Spencer); Event is scheduled for November 8-10 on 
South Core. Cabins have been booked. We will accommodate up to 12 Vets, 
e-mails have already been sent out to potentials and already 11 confirmed 
attendees, with an emphasis on East Coast Marines at/near Camp Lejeune. 
Please contact Todd if you would like to volunteer to help out. 

CLMS Committee News 

 

 

Meet the new CALO Chief Ranger– Nick Pulfer 

“I want to thank Superintendent Jeff West for 
the opportunity to serve as Chief Ranger for 
Cape Lookout National Seashore.  I look 
forward to meeting the community members, 
park staff, and stakeholders.”  
 
Nick started his career with the National Park 
Service in 2012 working seasonally for Rocky 
Mountain National Park in Estes Park, CO. 
While there, he gained an appreciation for 
engaging with the public and protecting park 
resources, which has helped shape his 
management mindset.  In 2014, Nick accepted a 
position at Cuyahoga Valley National Park 

(CVNP) located near Cleveland, OH.  While at CVNP, Nick gained 
invaluable experience in criminal investigations and program 
management.  Nick managed numerous programs including serving as the 
park’s Emergency Medical Services Coordinator, Volunteer Program 
Coordinator, and Park Liaison for state and local agencies.   Nick is 
currently the Field Operations Supervisor for Denali National Park and 
Preserve in Denali Park, AK, where he manages the day-to-day field 
operations for the park’s law enforcement, emergency medical services, 
and search and rescue operations.    
 
Nick holds a bachelor’s degree in science from The Ohio State University 
and a master’s degree in park and recreation management from Slippery 
Rock University. 

“CLMS purpose is to enhance people’s lives by giving individuals and families access to the Cape Lookout National Seashore”  
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   Don & Katie Morris Memorial Fishing Tournament; May 3-5, 2024 

The tournament will be held on Portsmouth Island starting a 6:00am on Friday and ending at 12:00 noon 

on Sunday (Weigh-in starts at 11:00am and must be in line no later than noon for your catch to be 

counted). Lunch will be served after the weigh-in. members aged 12-18 can fish the tournament by paying 

the entry fee and be eligible for the cash prizes. Youth members under 12 can fish (no fee) and receive a 

non-cash award. Lunch will be served after the weigh-in. The categories will be Red Drum, Black Drum, 

Bluefish, Sea Trout and Sea Mullet. If Flounder are made legal to catch during our tournament, they will 

take the place of Sea Trout. The Blue Ox side bet for the tournament will be the largest fish other than the 

species listed above (ensure you select and pay the $10 entry fee on the form below). (You can see the 

complete list of tournament rules on the website at www.clms4orv.com). 

  

The tournament fish categories will be Red Drum, Black Drum, Bluefish, Sea Trout and Sea Mullet. If 

Flounder are made legal to catch during our tournament, they will take the place of Sea Trout. The Blue 

Ox side bet for the tournament will be the largest fish other than the species listed above (ensure you 

select and pay the $10 entry fee on the form below). 

  

Please send your entry form to the Tournament Chairman Ricky Hall 881 Big Peak Creek Road, Laurel, 

NC 28644. If you have any questions, please call Ricky Hall at 919-280-1776 or Chad Barnes at 336-345-

4409. 

  

NAME OF ANGLER:__________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:___________________________________________________________________________ 

E-mail:________________________________________TELEPHONE:___________________________ 

REGULAR TOURNAMENT: $25 

BLUE OX SIDE BET:  $10 

TOTAL ENCLOSED: $________________ (Please mail form / entry fee no later than a week prior to 

the tournament so our outstanding cooks can plan the meal provided on Sunday) 

  

Pay-outs for tournament fish: 1st $150 -  2nd $100 - 3rd $75 - 4th $50 

Blue Ox biggest fish, non-tournament fish: (Payout is based on how many send in money for Blue Ox 

side bet above). 

Red Fish with most spots (Cannot be used for size/weigh-in): $100 

Biggest Puffer Fish (Blow Toad): $100 

  

Tournament entry fees are NOT refundable unless the NPS closes the park for weather reasons. We highly 

encourage all of our anglers to have a copy of the current rules for NC Recreational Fishing for Coastal 

waters prior to your arrival. Also, make sure to make your ferry reservations ASAP, they fill-up quickly. 

Morris Marina # is 252-225-4261. Thank you and TIGHT LINES! 

 

***NEW THIS YEAR*** 

Mack Best will take $150.00 off of your ferry ride for the biggest tournament fish of both the spring and 

Fall tournaments. 

- Spring Tournament species fish will be awarded for the biggest Pompano. 

- Fall Tournament species fish will be awarded for the biggest Hogfish. 

http://www.clms4orv.com
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Cape Lookout Mobile Sportfishermen, Inc. – Application for membership 

  

 
 

 
  

Amount Enclosed:_______________________________________________________________________ 
  
Address:_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Town:________________________________________State:__________________Zip Code:__________  
 
Phone-Home:_______________________________Phone-Cell:__________________________________ 
 
E-mail:____________________________________Sponsor:_____________________________________  
 
Dues for a new member are $35.00, which includes a club license tag and decal. Membership renewals can request a new license 
tag and decal for $5.00 to cover shipping. Spouse membership is an extra $15.00, and junior children ages 12-18 can be members 
for $10.00 a year. Children ages 12-18 with a paid membership, can fish the regular tournaments by paying the entry fee, and the 
yearly drum contest in the adult category-no fee. Dues are payable each year in January. If you join after October 1, your dues 
will cover the remainder of this year and also next year.   Please mail your check (payable to C.L.M.S.) to:                                   
CLMS, 108 S. Woodstone Dr. Archer Lodge, NC 27527 

  
CLMS will sponsor a yearly membership drive starting January 1 through December 31.. Any member signing up three (3) new 
members will receive free dues for the following membership year, and a chance to win a prize at the annual outing.  
  
We are always looking for volunteers to help the club…. Please note which committees you would be interested in helping us out 
with. 
 
Nominating ________Fishing Tournaments ______ Annual Meeting _______ UMAPA Rep ___________ 
Membership _______ Take-A-Kid/Take-A-Vet Fishing ______Newsletter _________   Sunshine _______ 
Fundraising ________Community Outreach __________   Club Store _________ 

Primary Member Name: $35.00 

Primary Member Renewal Name: $25.00 

Primary Member Lifetime Member Name: $250.00 

Spouse Member Name: $15.00 

Spouse Lifetime Member Name: $125.00 

Junior Member (Ages 12-18) Name(s)/Birthdate(s): $10.00 

Youth Member (Under 12) Name(s): 

  

FREE 

Youth Lifetime Member (Under 12) Name(s): $100.00 
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Kevin Springs is in charge of the Family Fun Tournament. Citations for your red drum or proof of your 

catch for the Family Fun Tournament can be mailed to: 

Kevin Springs 
127 Laurel Bluff Road 
Stoneville, NC 27048. 
springsapplianceservice@gmail.com  
 
The family fun tournament is for club members and their immediate family. Species that can be entered 

are Puppy Drum, Speckled Trout, Gray Trout, Black Drum, Sea Mullet, Pompano, Bluefish, Sheepshead 

and Flounder in is season. 

Name of CLMS Member:____________________________________ 

Name and relationship of Angler: _____________________________ 

Age of Angler (required):____________________________________ 

Species of fish caught:______________________________________ 

Weight of fish: Length of fish:________________________________ 

Date fish was caught:_______________________________________ 

Fish can be entered even if not legal size as long as they are carefully returned to the ocean. 
 

 

CLMS Year-Round Family Fun Tournament Rules 
(Free and open to all members) 

CLMS Year-Round Red Drum Tournament Rules 
The Red Drum Tournament is open to all CLMS members. The tournament begins when Morris Marina 

opens for business and ends on December 1st each year or before Morris Marina closes for business prior 

to that date. Fish turned in for this tournament must be witnessed by another CLMS member. An 

award for the winner shall be given at the April Beach Clean-up weekend. Your fish must be citation size 

(40 inches or more) and must be caught only by the angler without help from others and must be caught 

from the shore of Portsmouth Island. 

Name of Angler:__________________________________Signature:____________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________Phone:_______________________________ 

Date fish was caught:_____________________Weight:______________Length:___________________ 

Name of Witness:_________________________________Signature:____________________________ 

Address:________________________________________Phone________________________________ 

 

Mail all entry forms to: 

Kevin Springs 
127 Laurel Bluff Road 
Stoneville, NC 27048. 
springsapplianceservice@gmail.com  
 
 

mailto:springsapplianceservice@gmail.com
mailto:springsapplianceservice@gmail.com
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                              Who are they? Early Pioneers of CLMS! 

 
In this section we explore who Don & Katie Morris were and why do we have a fishing tournament named 

after them. While a whole book could be written for them and their adventures, the following is the 

abbreviated version. Born Donza Lee Morris & Martha Kate Muse, married in 1981. Don took over the 

marina in the family business that his father Ira Morris started back in the 1940’s. Captain Don piloted an 

old wooden boat named “Green Grass” for years,  but sadly passed on before he could see the “Donza Lee” 

that he helped design for ten years prior to his death. Katie kept things running smoothly at the office. It was 

first come, first served back in the early days before reservations and tempers flared frequently as to who 

was getting on the boat. Don piloted the boat until his death on December 6, 1995. Katie followed Don in 

death four years later on November 13, 1999. Both rest in eternal peace together in the Atlantic, NC 

Cemetery. In the short time that I have been a member, I have heard a lot of stories and look forward to 

many more. They say you can tell a lot about people by the amount of friends that surround them and there 

were definitely a lot of them. A seemingly romantic love story and icons of Portsmouth Island for sure. 

Thanks to all that have shared their stories and for always keeping them in your memory.  

I would like to propose an optional bye-in from our members on how you would like to receive your 

newsletter. I am proposing a digital format, you will still receive the current layout of the newsletter, but 

just e-mailed and have with you anywhere & everywhere on the go. 

A few advantages to a digital format are: 

• Cost savings to the club for printing/mailing service. 

• Links will be active when clicked on and take you directly to information. 

• Quick access to the newsletter wherever you may be (we always have our phone on us). 

• No paper clutter hanging around the house. 

• Get notified immediately with any club information in between newsletter mailings (not guaranteed, 

but an option and time dependent of course based on my personal workload) 

If you decide that a digital version is right for you, please send me your name and e-mail address to 

todd.spencer@reagan.com or text me at 910-797-9384.  

If you decide to go paperless, you will no longer receive a paper hard-copy. 

If I do not hear from you, there will be no change, you will receive the newsletter as you always have in 

the past. 

This is just a choice to our members, please don’t take this as a forced way of doing business, I value 

your opinion. 

                                                                ~ Todd Spencer 

You have an option on newsletter format 



11 

Important Points of Contact: 
President Eric Kimball 336.362.4040 universallandscapingdesign@gmail.com  

Executive Vice-President Jay Griffin 910.322.5748  eutawexxon71@gmail.com  

1st Vice-President Shane Kalista  919.924.2226  shanekalista@gmail.com  

Secretary Lori Jones  336.909.1573  ljones@yadtel.net  

Treasurer Sanford Cain 910-818-5067 sccain365@gmail.com  

Board 2-Year Alan Willard  336.669.4136  awillard15@gmail.com  

Board 2-Year Ricky Hall  919.280.1776  rickyhallsplumbing@gmail.com  

Board 2-Year Chad Barnes  336.345.4409  cbarnes@landmarkbuilders.com  

Board 1-Year Bernie Davis  704.756.2570  williambdavis@bellsouth.net  

Board 1-Year Dale Hardison 910.604.0601 debdale93@hotmail.com 

Board 1-Year Kevin Springs  336.707.5741  springsapplianceservice@gmail.com  

Board 1-Year Alan Jones  336.909.2055  ljones@yadtel.net  

Website Chuck Wood 336-745-1987 wcbeagles@yahoo.com 

Club Store Zach Hudson 336.239.1143 huddybuddy09@gmail.com 

Membership Fallon Jones 919-634-5708 fbsjones@gmail.com 

Newsletter Todd Spencer 910-797-9384 todd.spencer@reagan.com 

CLMS-SUNSHINE 
Please submit entries to todd.spencer@reagan.com and Anne Noyes fishpaws33@yahoo.com 

(ensure we have the consent of those affected in case they do not wish to share their personal medical information to the masses) 

 A huge THANK YOU to Art & Anne Noyes. They have served this club for many 

years and have been instrumental in our success. We do not say goodbye, but see 

you on the beach! 

 Sanford Cain has taken on the responsibilities as our Treasurer, we know he will do 

a fantastic job. 

 Fallon Jones has taken on the responsibilities for our club membership. This is a 

very tedious job, but we know she will do great. 

 Welcome Zach Hudson as our new club store manager, he is working vigorously to 

get an online store presence. 

 I received a call from Janice Wall informing me that Nelson Wall passed away back 

on April 19, 2020. She said that Nelson played a big role in getting the island 

cleaned up back in the day, removing cars and other debris. His obituary can be 

viewed at    https://www.loflinfuneralservice.com/obituary/RobertNelson-Wall. 

 Member William Stewart lost his Sister Penny Lou Stewart Cullen on January 27, 

2024. Please accept our deepest condolences. Her obituary can be viewed at https://

www.tributearchive.com/obituaries/30567546/penny-lou-stewart-cullen/angier/

bryan-lee-funeral-homes. 

 We are wishing Gene Pless a speedy recovery after a recent surgery. 

 We also are wishing Scott Wilson a quick recovery after a knee replacement surgery, 

he said he hopes to be healed enough for clean-up weekend. 
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Over the years many CLMS 

members have participated 

in the “Take-A-Kid” and    

“Take-A-Vet” fishing 

outings. These yearly outings 

are very rewarding and 

everyone’s help is very much 

needed. Please consider 

volunteering for one of these 

fun events! In addition, 

CLMS provides food at 

many club events and help 

with cooking would be 

greatly appreciated! 

The Islander 

c/o Todd Spencer 

3837 Harden Road 

Hope Mills, NC 28348 

 

April 12-14, 2024 
Annual Spring Outing/Beach Clean-up 
Coordinators; CLMS Board Members 

Portsmouth Island 
 

May 3-5, 2024  
Don & Katie Morris Memorial Spring Fishing Tournament 

Coordinators; Ricky Hall & Chad Barnes 
Portsmouth Island 

 
June 14-16, 2024  

Take-A-Kid Fishing (Howell Home) 
Coordinator; Brian DeMay 

South Core Banks 
 

August 2-4, 2024 
Take-A-Kid Fishing (Oxford Home) 

Coordinator; Mark Hurt 
South Core Banks 

 

October 11-13, 2024  
Billy Safrit Memorial Fall Fishing Tournament 

Coordinators; Ricky Hall & Chad Barnes 
Portsmouth Island 

 
November 8-10, 2024 

Take-A-Vet Fishing 
Coordinator; Todd Spencer 

South Core Banks 
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